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Dear Customer 

I’m writing to you to let you know about planned essential maintenance and improvement work at Lockwood Beck Reservoir, to improve the site’s resilience and the surrounding environment.

We had intended to hold a customer event to find out more about this work this month. However, due to the UK Government imposed instructions to stay home and avoid gatherings, we will not now hold this public event and we trust you will understand the reasons for this change of plan.

Together with our supply partners Interserve we plan to carry out essential ground works maintenance, investigation and improvements to Lockwood Beck reservoir, starting on site on Monday 24 August and lasting for around 16 weeks. For the safety of all visitors, site users and those working on the project, the decision has been made to close the site for the duration of the work. I would like to thank adjacent residents and visitors for their patience while we undertake this essential work.

These works are needed to ensure the resilience and efficiency of the reservoir. We will be carrying out ground work and excavation to the area on the north shore and will use the majority of the site car park to facilitate our works. There will be temporary traffic lights on the A171 during periods when we have large vehicles accessing the site.

We expect this work to be complete in December 2020. However, as we all adapt during these challenging times, we will continue to monitor Government guidance and the timings of our work may change. Be assured that our site teams are adhering to the social distancing guidance and we ask that others maintain a social distance from our people whilst we are on site. In summary, this work is classed as essential and we are following UK Government guidance regarding COVID-19.

You can also find out more information about this project and receive regular updates as work progresses on our community portal at www.nwlcommunityportal.co.uk following the link to the Lockwood Beck Reservoir page. 

Alternatively, you can telephone our customer contact centre on 0345 717 1100 or tweet us @nwater_care to speak to a member of our Project Team. Whichever way is best, we’d really like to hear from you. 

Yours Sincerely 


Mike Ciaraldi

Project Manager 

Please be aware that bogus callers, people who claim to be employed by Northumbrian Water or ‘the water board’, but who are only interested in stealing from your home, are known to operate in our supply area. 

All our employees carry official identity cards which we strongly advise you to check before letting anyone into your home. If you are in any doubt about the validity of a caller claiming to be from Northumbrian Water do not let them into your property. Call the police immediately to report this, or our customer centre on 0345 717 1100 to confirm they are genuine. 

Our employees will not object to waiting outside while you carry out these checks. For extra peace of mind customers can register a password with us – if we need access to your home we will know and use this word.
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